
Non Minutes of a Monthly Meeting of Lamphey Community Council 
held on 28 September 2020.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mr Cannon and Mr Purser.
Mr Rob Mathias and Mr Guy Thomas (Members of the Public).

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis

Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Mr John (Work), Mr Skeels (Family) and Mr Vince ( Abroad). 
Declaration of
There was no declaration of interest.
Interest.

Public
1) Mr Mathias stated that he was very concerned with the 

Participation.            amount  of traffic and the speed that motorists were travelling on the Freshwater to Lamphey road especially within the 30mph zone. He has an 8 year old son and crossing the road to the footpath provided on the opposite side of the road is very dangerous. Mr Cannon suggested a 20mph speed limit be imposed but Mr Purser stated that this was only applicable near Schools.


Resolved.  PCC be asked if a speed activated sign could be installed showing green and red when the speed limit is exceeded.


2) Mr Thomas referred to the SRIC bid for Lamphey and PCC was going to shortly approve their capital budget for the next financial year and the budget for this work in Lamphey has been reduced by £235K. The Clerk read the contents of an email from PCC dated 17 June 2020 to the Committee stating that notification had been received from Welsh Government that only £112,920 has been set aside for Phase 2 of this scheme for Lamphey and the original bid was £322K. Mr Purser commented that moving the Lamphey Village Hall wall could be detrimental to road safety and Ms Vince stated that she understood that the local authority had found the road to be sufficiently wide without moving the wall. Mr Purser also stated that yesterday there were problems at the Malthouse as vehicles used to harvest near by had to use the footpath for field access. A representative from PCC should have been invited to this meeting but due to present circumstances the invite had not been made. Mr Cannon stated that there was another safe route to School via the Bakery Lane. The road from the Bus Shelter to the Bakery is at present very dangerous due to the lack of pavement at this location.

Resolved.  A letter be sent to PCC asking if the funding difference will be allocated in the following financial year to complete the project or will the remainder of this project have to go to the back of the queue. This was proposed by Mr 
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Cannon and seconded by Ms Vince and agreed by all Members.
Minutes,
A) The minutes of the February 2020 Monthly Meeting had been circulated to Members.

B) The minutes of the August 2020 Monthly Meeting had been circulated to Members.

C) The minutes of the February 2020 Planning Meeting had been circulated to Members.


D) The minutes of the March 2020 Planning Meeting had been circulated to Members.

Resolved.  These minutes be signed as a correct of the proceedings. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Cannon and agreed by all Members.
1.To receive updates on resolutions in the Minutes of previous Council Meetings.  Copies of the latest action log were handed to Members. 
2.Treasurer’s report.  The Treasurer reported that the bank balance at 13 

September 2020 was £26,194.16 and this included receipt of the 2nd instalment of the precept. All cheques except 1 issued in January 2020 for £36.43  and 1 issued in August 2020 for £4,410.23 have been banked. The Clerk asked if the cheque issued in January 2020 can be written back and a replacement issued.
Resolved.  The cheque for £36.43 be written back and a replacement issued. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Cannon and agreed by all Members.

3.Reports from Representatives on outside bodies.  There were no reports.
4. Feedback from training sessions and workshops.  The Chair stated that there were still places available for online training and Members should make use of this facility and she also stated that she wouldn’t be standing for Chair next year. 
Resolved.  Mr Cannon be authorised to do the responding to Planning Applications online training taking place on 30 September 2020 at a cost of £30.

5. Planning Applications.
Planning Applications Received:-
A) Replacement Garage/Boat and implement store, Ancillary use for Green Shutters, Jason Road, Freshwater East – NP/20/0365FUL
B) Proposed 2 storey side extension, new pitched roof and replacement external cladding including associated works 163 Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/20/00387/FUL
C) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 171, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/20/0418/FUL

D) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched roof including external cladding 255, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/20/0419/FUL
E) Provision of replacement flat roof to pitched including external cladding 180, Trewent Park, Freshwater East – NP/20/0420/FUL
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Resolved.  No comments were made for A. B was supported and for C-E there were no objections and supported. The above action were taken due to Covid-19 and confirmation was proposed by Mr Cannon and seconded by Mr Purser and agreed by all Members.

Planning Applications Withdrawn:-

A) Ponds (in retrospect)  Dewslake Farm, Lamphey – 19/1099/PA

B) Land north of Jason Hall, Freshwater East – NP/20/0235/FUL

6.Payments:-
A) HMRC


Clerk’s Tax/July/Aug 2020

£112.20
B) Harris Bassett

Accountants Fees Apr-June 2020
  £54.20

C) Mr P T Lewis
 
Salary Arrears Aug 2020

  £19.50

Resolved.  The above payments be made. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Cannon and agreed by all Members.

7. Booklets Received:-

A) Clerks and Councils Direct
May 2020

Issue 129

B) Clerks and Councils Direct
July 2020

Issue 130

C) Clerks and Councils Direct
Sept 2020

Issue 131

8. Japanese Knotweed. An email has been received from Mr James Miall of Manorbier Newton regarding Japanese Knotweed in our area and Councillor T Hodgson has forwarded details to PCC to deal with this matter.
9. Safe Routes in the Community. This matter has already been covered under public participation.

10. Trewent Hill, Freshwater East.  Copies of email correspondence between Councillor T Hodgson and Mr Stephen Benger in PCC has been received regarding a complaint from Mrs Holden Matchbox Lane, Freshwater East regarding the issue of pavement parking and excessive speed by motorists on Trewent Hill. Mr Purser stated that the footpath should’t be widened at this location  and parking charges at the under utilised cark park should be abolished thus alleviating these problems and Mr Cannon stated no parking bays should be provided on the hill and season tickets should be available for the car park.
Resolved.  PCNPA be asked if the charges could be abolished for this car park or alternatively subject to season ticket charges,
11. Jet Skis at Freshwater East. Copies of an email from Mrs Vicky Tomlinson had been forwarded to Members. Ms Vince stated that this matter had been covered in the local press resulting in PCNPA providing a slip warden which proved very effective. Mr Cannon stated that the byelaws for the North and south of the County differ.
Resolved.  

1) A letter be sent to PCNPA thanking them for providing a slip warden for part of this Summer’s season and asking if they can provided a slip warden for the 2021 Summer season.
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2) A letter be sent to The Legal Department in PCC asking if the relevant byelaws for the North and South of the County can be standardised to include jet skis.
12.National Salary Award. Notification has been received from NALC that the salary for SCP 12 has increased from £11.22 per hour to £11.53 from 1 April 2020.
Resolved.  This increase be paid. Proposed by Mr Purser and seconded by Mr Cannon and agreed by all Members.

13. Photographs being taken in Freshwater East.  A letter has been received from Mr Daniel Foster on this matter.
Resolved.  The Chair discuss this matter with Mrs V Tomlinson.

14. Roadworks on the Ridgeway Road in Lamphey.  This matter has already been covered under public participation.
15. Future Community Council Meetings.  Ms Vince stated that OVW had suggested holding virtual meetings and this matter was then discussed. Mr Purser stated that he was against this and Ms Vince stated that her husband had experienced difficulties with online meetings.
Resolved.  Pembroke Town Council be approached to see if they have a room available for future meetings until Lamphey Village Hall is again available.
16. Business Plan Review. Ms Vince stated that she has recently updated the Risk Assessment to include Covid 19 and she will forward this revised plan to Members. 
17. Items for next agenda. There were no items to be included,
18. The next monthly meeting of Lamphey Community Council will be held (provisionally) on Monday 26 October at 6 PM at a venue to be advised. 



The meeting ended at 7.25PM..
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